
Top stories in this newsletter 

 

Worshipful Masters Message 

 

My Brothers, 

 Greetings from the East!  It is November.  Fall is here and the weather is getting nice.  

Soon we will be having out snowbird brethren in the lodge.  Last month we had couple 

of degrees and we should be having at least one in this month.  Possibly a Master 

Mason degree in December,  that would be nice for Christmas.   

 

 Remember, nominations for our elected officers have to be submitted prior to the 

drop of the gavel at our first meeting this month.  I believe we have an excellent line 

coming through and the Lodge is in good hands.  Elections are at our first meeting in 

December, I hope you come out to cast your ballot/affirmation and visit with us.  

 

 Please do not forget that we have our 2nd annual Winter Park Family Thanksgiving 

on 11/18/18.  W:. Jay Cebollero and I will be buying all the turkeys and ham for this 

event.  All we ask is that you bring a side or dessert to share.  Last year was a great 

event and I am looking forward to seeing you all there.  Please let us know if you are 

coming so we can confirm how many turkeys to buy.   

 

 Brothers, my year is coming to an end and I have enjoyed sitting in the East.  While it 

is a lot of work, it truly is a labor of love.  I would be remiss if I did not thank two of the 

most important people in our Lodge, W:. Chris Chag, and R:.W:. Chet King.  Brothers, 

these two men not only keep our lodge up and running, they make it a shining beacon 

of how a lodge should be run.  Gentlemen, I thank you for your efforts with all of my 

heart.   

 

 Finally brothers, we are approaching the end of my year, but if you need anything 

from me, please reach out.  I am here for you and even after my year is over and I am 

relegated to amen corner, I plan to stay involved.  I just took on the new EAs and will 

see them through their MM proficiency.  Do not hesitate to let me know what I can do 

to help you get the most out of our fraternity. 

 

 

Fraternally, 

Thomas Swonger 

Worshipful Master 
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Senior Wardens Message 

My Brothers, 

This is my favorite time of the year. I take a second to think back upon this year. So 

many great times this year and I am very thankful. With Thanksgiving around the 

corner, I am very thankful for all the brothers in this Lodge.  I thankful for my family 

support and thankful for my brothers who helped me get prepared for the future of this 

lodge. Thank you again.  

We still have so many events this year and as always, I hope to see as many of your 

there. Brothers, I need your help! We need brothers to help with teaching classes and 

becoming mentors. If you are interested in helping, please reach out to me so we can 

get you started. I know we have a few more degrees this year and if you want to take 

part in those, again let me know and we will get you involved. Brothers we need each 

other to make this Lodge great! So, please come on out and support your Lodge when 

you can.  

Lastly, I hope to see everyone at our Thanksgiving dinner at the lodge. Last year we 

had a fantastic time. Please come on out and get ready to eat! Happy Thanksgiving my 

Brothers! 

Fraternally, 
 
Jonathan Cotto                                                                                                                          

Senior Warden 

 

 

Junior Wardens Message 

My brother, 

As we come to that time of year again, when our minds turn to the great year end 
celebrations of our country. I am often reminded that Thanksgiving is perhaps my 
favorite. I suppose much of that is built out of childhood memories of great food and 
family dinners spent at my grandmother's home. Yet, I have found that as I have grown 
up and reached a stage of life where, the better part of the years on this side of the 
grass have already passed, I realize that I have been blessed on so many levels! And to 
that end, I want to remind you to make this season one of greater gratitude if you can. 
 
Winter Park 239 is truly blessed and have much for which to be thankful. Even more, as 
I have listened through this year to the blessings that brothers have reported at our 
various meetings, I am convinced that the Great Architect has seen fit to give us lives, 
that much of the world would love to have and even take from us if they could. The list 
is pretty extensive... new marriages, jobs, children & grandchildren being added to 
families, graduations, promotions, planned retirements and so much more. Have there 
been challenges? Of course. For that is the nature of life and living. Yet in all we have 
faced, I know that my brothers have been there for each other through thick and thin. 
And if this were the entire extent of that for which I were to find gratitude, that would be 
more than enough. 
 
May God bless you this holiday season. May you find peace and contentment in the 

days ahead. And may your family rejoice in the blessings that are so often bestowed 

on each of us. 

All My Best, 

 
Bro. Chet Tokar 
Junior Warden      
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Secretaryôs Message 

 

Brothers, 

As we enter the final months of the year, there are some items that need to be 

discussed. 

Brothers who have not paid their 2018 dues (which were due on December 27, 

2017) and have not given reason as to why they cannot pay their dues can be 

suspended by a vote of the Lodge at the first Stated Communication of Decem-

ber. If you have not paid your dues and you cannot, please contact me or the 

Worshipful Master so that we can protect your membership. 

2019 dues notices have been mailed out and Brothers are already sending in 

their dues. Thank you for promptness. You can pay at the Lodge, send a check, 

or go to WinterParkLodge.org to pay your dues online. Dues should be paid by 

December 27th, 2018. Please pay promptly because we follow a budget which 

requires the lodge to have funds for regular upcoming expenses. 

Nominations for 2019 Elected Lodge Officers must be turned into the Secretary 

prior to the opening of Lodge on December 11th, 2018. Please contact me if you 

need more information or a form. 

As always, 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Tuesdays, dinner at 6:30. 

 -Christopher P. Chag, PM; Secretary 
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Treasurerôs Message 

 

 

My Brothers All:  This monthôs article will be short and focused, but I hope you take it 
to heart and, with me, practice what I preach!  A lot of money and time has been put 
into to keeping our building, both inside and outside looking its best.  Hopefully, this is 
inviting to men 18 years of age or older to inquire about becoming a Freemason.  When 
you visit the Lodge, I am earnestly requesting that you pay particular attention to your 
care of our facility, so it can remain a facility of which we are all proud.  I offer below 
several tips, that when practiced by brothers, sisters, and friends of the fraternity who 
utilize the facility, will assist in keeping it looking its best. 

1. Utilize the door mats at the front door and ensure your shoes are reasonably clean 
when entering. 

 
2 Pay particular attention when carrying food and beverages in the dining room en-

suring you do not spill either.  If you cannot carry everything to the table at once, 
please make a second trip. 

3 Make sure your attempt at placing garbage in the waste receptacle is successful 
and if you miss please pick up your waste and ensure it is deposited in the recepta-
cle intended. 

4 Be respectful when utilizing the rest room facilities and ensure you leave them as 
clean as is reasonable when you have completed your business, whatever that 
might be. 

5 If you take items such as a piece of candy, or some pen/pencil and paper, etc. into 
the Lodge Room, please do not leave it where you were sitting (that includes in the 
pedestals) but, properly dispose of these items at the close of a meeting or the end 
of your usage.   

6 The last point I am going to mention amazes me.  If you need to dispose of your 
gum, please do not utilize the bottom of a table in the dining room or the framework 
of a chair in the Lodge Room.  There are several waste receptacles around the 
Lodge Room, the Dining Room and the Foyer, please utilize them appropriately.     

 
Remember, treat your Lodge facility as you would treat the home where you reside, 
and I can ensure that the cleaning service we utilize will do the regular clean-up to en-
sure our facility remains one of which you are proud.  Thank you for your continued 
support, it is greatly appreciated.        
 
Until next month remember, your participation is solicited at stated and called commu-
nications.  There is no book on the market that you can read that will provide you the 
ten steps to becoming a good and bright Mason.  It is only through participation that 
you can receive a part of the rights, light and benefits that Freemasonry has to offer.  I 
would like to share a handshake enjoying the fraternal fellowship to which we all look 
forward and hope to see you in Lodge sometime in 2018, sooner rather than later 
would be encouraged.  Enjoy a Happy Thanksgiving with family and friends! 
 

 

Sincerely and Fraternally, 

 

Chester A. King, PDDGM 

Treasurer and Chairman of the 

Committee on Lodge Property 

 

ñPeople forget what you say, and forget what you do, but forever remember how you 

make them feel!ò 
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Donôt forget the H. Glen Avery Birthday Building Fund Challenge! Donate $1/year on your birthday              

R:.W:. H. Glen Avery, who passed to the celestial lodge above in 2017, made a challenge in 2010, 
encouraging each member to donate to the building fund each year on their birthday.  This gift 
should represent one dollar for each year of the birthday you are celebrating.  All gifts of this type 
will be placed in the building fund for use in managing our aging building, keeping it in the 
pristine condition we have all become accustomed.  Please consider making your gift when your 
birthday comes around, by mailing or handing a check to the Secretary or Treasurer.  Thank you, 
your support is greatly appreciated! 

                Sickness & Distress 

Bro. George League has passed away. His Memorial Service will be Saturday, November 3rd at 
Loomis Family Funeral home in Apopka at 1PM. Brother Richard Parker has also passed away. 
M:.W:. Samuel Lewis passed away and a Memorial Service will be held on November 10th at the 
Masonic Home. The charter and Altar have been appropriately draped for 30 days in memory of 

our Brothers.    

                      Masonic Anniversaries 

John Gill III, John Bradley, John Manning , Jeffrey Sedloff, Edward Malinas, Daniel Mazurek, John Stevens Jr., 
David Corral, Francisco Medrano, Flavio Kertzman, Norman Gore, PM, Joseph Turner, Robert Gilman, Chester 
Tokar, Robert Blomquist (50-Year Mason!), John Bukoski (PM & Secretary Emeritus!), Charles Clingman, Allen 
Fiedler , PDDGM, Michael Juett, PDDGM, Jason Hudgins, Trenten Phillips, Erik Skalstad, Paul Jubelt, Michael 
Miskow, Glenn Trombly, Drew Wynn, Carlos Colombo, Thomas O'Brien , Richard Fender, Richard Girdley Jr, 
Johnny Edgmon, Allen Shaw, Calvin Sanson, Charles Hayes, PDDGM & 50-Year Mason!), Michael Jones, Mark 
Koltko-Rivera, Jerell Little, John Devlin, PM, Gene Gray (58-Year Mason!), David Latimer, David Zorian  

                        Celebrations  

Congrats to the new brothers who became EAs. 

 

 

 Gastronomical Delights 

First Meeting: Chicken Pot-Pie. So many seemed to enjoy it and so we're going to do it again  

Second Meeting:  Something other than turkey... and yes you'll just have to come and see.  

November 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

28 

 

29 30 31 

 

1 OES #99 Meeting 

at 5pm 

2  3 Masters and Wardens  

Grand High Priest 
Homecomingï Harry 
Eisenberg 

4 5 6  7 8  9 10 Open Books  

11 12 

 

13 Stated Meeting, 

6:30pm - Dinner; 

7:30pm - Meeting  

14 LOS Meeting at 

7pm 

 

15OES #99 Meeting 

at 5pm 

 

16 Scottish Rite 

Meeting 

17 

18 Annual Turkey 

Dinner 

19 

 

20   21 22  23 24  
 
 

25 26 27 Stated Meeting, 

6:30pm - Dinner; 

7:30pm - Meeting  

28 29 30 1  Masters and War-

dens 

 /%3 0ÉÏÎÅÅÒ #ÈÁÐÔÅÒ ύύ 
O.E.S. Pioneer Chapter #99 is looking for new mem-

bers from Winter Park Lodge and the Masonic com-

munity.  Masons and their wives, daughters, mothers, 

widows and sisters of Masons qualify for membership. 

For more information, call Secretary Ann Dunlap at 

407.748.1685, dunlapra@hughes.net. Pioneer Chap-
ter 99 meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the 

month, 7:30 pm at the Winter Park Lodge. Please 

Come Out And Support The Chapter!  
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Winter Park Lodge Officers  

Worshipful Master: W:.M:. Thomas Swonger (Claudia)  

407-309-1312  WMaster@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Warden: Jonathan Cotto (Michelle) 

407-529-5866  SWarden@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Warden: Chet Tokar (Cheryl) 

407-252-3752  JWarden@winterparklodge.org 

Treasurer: R.W. Chester A. King (Monica) 

407-405-3268  Treasurer@winterparklodge.org 

Secretary: W:. Chris Chag (Beth) 

407-494-0329  Secretary@winterparklodge.org 

Marshal: David Crossmier  (Desiree)                                                                                                   

407-325-5013  Marshal@winterparklodge.org 

Chaplain: Chuck McGrew, Esq. (Phyllis) 

407-252-8825  Chaplain@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Deacon: Luke Leonard (Becca) 

321-298-7737  SDeacon@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Deacon: Billy Triplett  (Jackie)                                         

407-325-5013  JDeacon@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Steward: - Russ Anderson (Lisa) 

407-461-9661  SSteward@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Steward: - Brian Griffin (Monique)  

No phone number  JSteward@winterparklodge.org 

Musician: - Mike  Seeley (Nancie) 

407-461-1770  musician@winterparklodge.org 

Tyler: John Essick (Susan) 

407-970-2890  Tyler@winterparklodge.org 

[ŀŘƛŜǎ hǊƛŜƴǘŀƭ {ƘǊƛƴŜ ƻŦ bƻǊǘƘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀ 
Kismet Court #86 meets on the 2nd Wednesday of the month 

at 7:00 pm with dinner starting at 6pm. If you are interested in 

getting more information on LOS/Kismet Court No. 86, please 

visit:  https://www.facebook.com/KismetCourt86/ or contact 

our recorder, Susan Sexton at smssexton64@yahoo.com or 

Hillary Cohan 2018-2019 High Priestess at: 

samtheharley1234@aol.com. 

Ladies do not have to be related to a Mason to join, Ladies 

Oriental Shrine of North America raise money for the Shrinerôs 

Hospital for Children and Special Projects for the hospitals    
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Winter Park Past Masters 

1916 - Benjamin W. Stone* (UD) 
1917 - Benjamin W. Stone* 
1918 - Homer S. Hope* 
1919 - J. Otis Hale* 
1920 - Walter H. Schultz* 
1921 - Frank J. Lindergreen* 
1922 - Raymond W. Green* 
1923 - William G. Hoffman* 
1924 - James E. Harper* 
1925 - Adolphus A. Wesson* 
1926 - H. Earl Cole* 
1927 - J.A. Podmore* 
1928 - George C. Dolive* 
1929 - Warren M. Ingram* 
1930 - Willis J. Johson* 
1931 - Willis J. Johson* 
1932 - Milton A. Perch* 
1933 - Forrest B. Stone* 
1934 - J.C. Russell* 
1935 - Guy F. Colado* 
1936 - Milton A. Perch* 
1937 - Webber B. Haines* 
1938 - Eziel D. Cook* 
1939 - Huland W. McCord* 
1940 - William A. Gilbert* 
1941 - John G. Graylee* 
1942 - Carroll L. Ward* 
1943 - Lloyd H. King* 
1944 - R.W. Fred L. Tuck* 
1945 - J. Rex Holiday* 
1946 - Willis J. Johson* 
1947 - Chester O. Cornwall* 
1948 - B. Roy Sloniger* 
1949 - George C. Russell* 
1950 - M.W. George L. Myers, P.G.M.* 
1951 - James T. Pegram* 
1952 - Charles O. Kummer* 
1953 - Roscoe E. Sloniger* 
1954 - Robert F. McCord* 
1955 - Thomas W. Tope* 
1956 - James M. Rhiner* 
1957 - R.W. Morris D. Parker* 
1958 - Robert F. Edwards* 
1959 - Dallas L. Bishop* 
1960 - Albert L. Mashburn* 
1961 - Charles W. Hostetler* 
1962 - M.W. Harvey Eddy P.G.M.* 
1963 - R.W. Eugene B. Taylor* 
1964 - Walter J. Boyer* 
1965 - Donald A. Nyholm* 
1966 - Eugene R. Simpson 
1967 - Julius Blum* 
1968 - Deane W. Hammond* 
1969 - R.W. Robert D. Fiedler* 
1970 - R.W. H. Glen Avery Jr. * 
1971 - Daniel W. Hughes* 
1972 - James E. Winne 
1973 - Norman T. Gore 
1974 - George Ray Sloniger * 
1975 - R.W. Charles C. Hayes 
1976 - Robert Kowalski 
1977 - Kenneth White 

 

 Winter Park Past Masters  

1978 - R.W. Ernesto Fuste* 
1979 - Wallace D. Myers* 
1980 - David E. Smith* 
1981 - Carl P. Kummer 
1982 - Jesse W. Ridley* 
1983 - William A. Boyland, Jr.* 
1984 - Anthony J. Decanio* 
1985 - G. Keith Gordon 
1986 - R.W. Allen Fiedler 
1987 - R.W. Michael G. Juett 
1988 - R.W. Zeb E. Blanton Jr. 
1989 - Fred E. Brooks* 
1990 - R.W. Chester A. King 
1991 - R.W. William B. Erd 
1992 - Lewis S. Lawson Jr. 
1993 - Walter R. Becker 
1994 - Carl J. Moore +++ 
1995 - Jerry W. Spruiel 
1996 - Phil Bloom 
1997 - Bobby E. Granthum* 
1998 - Hans Weinmann 
1999 - John H. Beatty* 
2000 - John T. Scheidt* 
2001 - John E. Devlin 
2002 - Warren T. Gillis 
2003 - Cameron Lovett 
2004 - Robert W. Jeffrey Sr* 
2005 - Rodolfo T. Galvan 
2006 - Michael A. Costa 
2007 - Harry V. Eisenberg, M.D. 
2008 - Alex A. Darwich 
2009 - R.H. Bill Valentino 
2010 - Mark A. Avery 
2011 - Christopher P. Chag 
2012 - Allen N. Stearns Jr. 
2013 - John D. Halter 
2014 - Jeffrey B. Morgan 
2015 - Justin S. McDonald 
2016 – R.W. Michael S. Griffin P.D.D.G.M 
2017 - Jay M. Cebollero 
 
* Indicates Deceased   
 
Associate Past Masters 
¶ John E. Bukoski - Livingston #11 New Jer-
sey -1979 
¶ Peter Gregory - Bethlehem #85 Delmar, NY 

- 1984 
¶ Mark D. Griffis - Mt Moriah #400 - 2005 
¶ Norman E. Hitchcock - St. Paulôs #14 
  Middletown, RI - 2007 
¶ William Miller - Peace & Concord #445 
  Lima, Peru - 2001/02 

¶ Stuart Orgaz - Orange #36 - 2013 

¶ Bennie Stevens - Venus #809 Venus, TX - 
2013 
¶ Neal Tish - South Seminole #364 - 2003 
¶ Sam Tish - South Seminole #364 - 2004 
¶ M:.W:. William Thomas, PGM of NY 2015 & 
2016 
¶ Ewerson Steigleder, ARLJ Cavaleiros de Sã 

o João #2903 -  2010/11  
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Please be sure the lodge secretary has your valid email 

address so that you can receive the enhanced version 

of the Trestle board. 

Check us out on Facebook to keep up to date 

throughout the month of Winter Park Lodge 

happenings!   

https://www.facebook.com/wp239/ 

Charity of the Month: 

 

 

 

 

 

Attentive Ears & Instructive Tongues 

Master Mason Degree: Instructor Br. Spencer Munjone: Rodney Allen Lee , Barrett 
Steven Forburger 

Master Mason Degree: Instructor Br. Javier Mackey/ Billy Triplett: Marshall Terrin, Paul 
Joseph LePore, Jason Wade Hall, Robert Stewart III  

Fellow Craft Degree: Instructor Br. Billy Triplett:  Preston Weis, Jessie Melmer, Michal 
Kolakowski 

 

 

  

Petitions Received: 

Griffin Tomas McKee, Justin Ray LaWarre, Tiago Ferreira Maghaelles, Hector Roman-
Marquez 

Monthly Social Gathering 

 
¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻŘƎŜ  
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ муǘƘΦ Ϫ пǇƳΗΗ  

 
 

Standing Socials 

!ƊŜǊ {ǘŀǘŜŘ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
DŀǘƻǊΩǎ 5ƻŎƪǎƛŘŜ ƻƴ wŜŘ .ǳƎ wƻŀŘ ŦƻǊ LǊƛǎƘ wƛǘŜΦ 

.ŜŦƻǊŜ {ǘŀǘŜŘ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
{ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǎƳƻƪŜ ŎƛƎŀǊǎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŘƎŜΦ 

 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭΗ 
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As a member of Winter Park Lodge and this great fraternity there are many ways to keep up to 

date with the happenings in our Lodge, District, and Fraternity as a whole.  Here are few ways 

that you can keep up to date on what is going on and how to get more information.  

One of the best ways you can keep up to date with the news of Winter Park Lodge is to sign up 

for the monthly Trestle Board.  In it you can find the contact information for the officers, 

monthly messages, dinner menus, social outings, masonic anniversaries and much much 

more.  If you do not receive our Trestle Board please send an email to W:.Chris Chag request-

ing to be put on the distribution list.  

Did you know that Winter Park Lodge No. 239 has two Facebook pages?  Why you may ask?  
One is for general information that we share with the public.  On this site you will see postings 
about upcoming events, motivational and educational information, and items shared by broth-
ers, family and friends of the group.  To join this group please click this link Winter Park 
Lodge No. 239. 
The second lodge Facebook page is open to Winter Park Lodge voting members.  This page is 
used to discuss lodge business that is fit and allowed to be shared in this forum with Winter 
Park Lodge Master Masons.  If you are a Winter Park Lodge Master Mason please click this 
link Winter Park Lodge No.239 Craft. 
ñThe Proudò 16th District also has a website to update information that is going on in the dis-
trict.  You have to sign up and be a member of the district to be granted access.  To register 
for this site please this link Central Florida Masons. ñThe Proudò 16th District also has a Face-
book page where upcoming and other great District information; please click this link "Proud 
16th" Facebook. 

The Grand Lodge of Florida also has a lot of information with the happenings of what is going 
on in the state, Grand Masters Calendar, Masonic Education and more and that can be found 
at Grand Lodge of Florida.  Additionally the Grand Lodge of Florida also have a Facebook 
page; please click this link Grand Lodge of Florida Facebook. 

Did you know that Winter Park Lodge has several social outings every month?  Each of our 

social outings are open to everyone, Masons, Family and Friends.  We use these outing as an 

opportunity for us to get to know each other and as a way to give our families an opportunity 

to be involved.  After most meetings we met at Gators on Red bug Lake Road.  Additionally, 

each month we schedule an outing at different locations.  This information can easily be found 

in our trestle board or on Facebook. 

Finally, the best ways to stay connected is to come to the meetings or reach out to a brother 

for the information.  Please know that your brethren are always a phone call away and look 

forward to doing what we can to assist you in being more involved, so that you can get the 

most out of this wonderful organization we call Freemasonry. 

Thanks for all you have done, are doing, and will do for our fraternity. 

W:.Jay Cebollero 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/wp239/
https://www.facebook.com/wp239/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/WP239Craft/
http://www.centralfloridamasons.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/TheProud16th/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/TheProud16th/
http://grandlodgefl.com/
https://www.facebook.com/flafreemasons/


Winter Park Lodge Happenings 

 

 

 

 

 

The Philosophy Book Club will continue The Ontological Deconstruction 
of Ozymandias on Wednesday, November 7th.  We meet the First 
Wednesday of each month starting at 6pm, and all master masons are 
welcome to attend.   
 
This month we have been reading selections from Locke's "An Essay 
Concerning Human Understanding." St. Thomas Aquinas set the 
parameters for human knowledge and Natural Law in the 13th century 
with his "Summa Theologica." But somewhere in the mid 17th century, 
science and philosophy began to seriously question the conclusions of the 
scholastic church fathers. 
 
The main argument seemed to center around "human understanding." 
What exactly should men believe they could know with certainty through 
the use of reason, and what should be left to faith? And so men began to 
meet and form scientific and secret societies to discuss their views away 
from the prying eyes of the church and society. It was the beginning of the 
Age of Enlightenment! 
 
John Locke puts the effort into clear focus with the following metaphor: 
"It is of great use to the sailor, to know the length of his line, though he 
cannot with it fathom all the depths of the ocean. It is well he knows, that it 
is long enough to reach the bottom, at such places as are necessary to direct 
his voyage, and caution him against running upon shoals that may ruin 
him. Our business here is not to know all things, but those which concern 
our conduct." 
 
Come join us on the 7th at Winter Park Lodge at 6pm to sit down and 
discuss the same topic! 
I hope to see lots of brothers join us this month and in the coming months.  
All of my notes for the current topic and historic topics are posted on the 
Winter Park Website linked below.  Please feel free to use them for your 
own self-study. 
 
http://winterparklodge.org/philosophy-club-page/  
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"Brothers of this Lodge 
 
We've been missing your attendance at the stated communication 
and degrees. There are many good reasons why Brothers are not 
coming to the Lodge. He is not able to drive, or sick, or might not be 
convinced anymore. 
 
If you can't make it to your regular Lodge, we have a Lodge espe-
cially for you. At the present, you don't have to join or leave your 
regular Lodge. We would like you to visit us. We are Hiram's Day-
light Lodge No. 407. We share the Lodge with South Seminole 
Lodge (122 Triplett Dr. Casselberry, FL 32707; phone (407) 257-
4056.) We meet on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month from 
10AM to 12PM for our Stated Communication.  
 
Try us, you will like us." 
 
Randy White 
Worshipful Master 

Correspondence! 
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Congrats to the new Entered Appretince  


